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8 November 2023 
 
David Hatfield 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission  
23 Marcus Clarke St 
Canberra ACT 2601 

By email: david.hatfield@accc.gov.au 

Dear Mr Hatfield 

Australian Energy Market Operator Limited - Application for authorisation AA1000643 – 
Coordination and information sharing for scheduling System Works in the NEM 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission to 
the ACCC’s draft determination on an application for authorisation by the Australian Energy Market 
Operator (AEMO) in respect of coordination and information sharing for the purpose of scheduling System 
Works in the National Electricity Market (NEM).  

The AEMC is an independent statutory body that works for Australia’s future productivity and living 
standards by contributing to a decarbonising, affordable and reliable energy system for consumers. We 
make and amend the National Electricity Rules, National Gas Rules and National Energy Retail Rules, and 
provide expert advice to the Commonwealth, state and territory governments on improvements to energy 
market arrangements. Stakeholders can shape the design and regulation of the market through 
participation in the rule change process, including by submitting rule change requests. 

Our decision making is driven by the national energy objectives. We seek to promote efficient investment 
in energy services as well as their efficient operation and use, for the long-term interests of energy 
consumers. We do this with respect to price, quality, safety, reliability and security of supply, and the 
achievement of jurisdictional emissions targets.  

The National Electricity Market (NEM) is going through a significant transformation, with the generation 
mix changing due to decarbonisation, changing technology costs, and consumer preferences. Maintaining a 
secure, reliable system poses operational challenges for AEMO as synchronous generation exits the system, 
while we are still building the knowledge, technology and infrastructure to manage security and reliability 
with very high variable renewable and battery storage dispatch.  

We have set out below a number of recent and in-progress reforms to the National Electricity Rules that 
are relevant to managing security and reliability through the transition. We received a number of these rule 
change requests from AEMO and we work closely with AEMO as a key stakeholder in the reform process. 

Recent changes to the Short Term Projected Assessment of System Adequacy1 (ST PASA) and the Medium 
Term Projected Assessment of System Adequacy2 (MT PASA) will increase the transparency and quality of 
information about the future availability of generators in the NEM. Together, these changes will mean that 

market participants, stakeholders, policymakers and market bodies have access to more detailed  
information on unit availability, which should in turn contribute to better operational, planning, policy and 
investment decisions.  

 

 

1 https://www.aemc.gov.au/rule-changes/updating-short-term-pasa  
2 https://www.aemc.gov.au/rule-changes/enhancing-information-generator-availability-mt-pasa 






